A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WAS HELD IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM AT THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, OCTOBER 11, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

PRESENT: Warren V. Nash, president, Mickey Thompson, member and Cheryl Cotner-Bailey, member 
OTHERS PRESENT: Police Chief Bailey, Assistant Police Chief Fudge, Deputy Fire Chief Gadd, Fire Marshal Koehler, David Hall, Jessica Campbell, Bryan Slade, Joe Ham, Tonya Fischer, Alicia Meredith, Mike Hall, Linda Moeller and Vicki Glotzbach
CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Nash called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. John Rodden of New Washington State Bank re: Dumpster permit at 1920 E. Elm St.
John Rodden explained that Judge Cody appointed him as conservator of the property and explained that the owners have left the state and left the property is in disrepair.  He passed out photos and reviewed them with the board.  He requested to place a dumpster for two days at 1920 E. Elm Street and asked for flexibility with the dates. 
Mr. Nash asked if there is room on the property. 

Mr. Rodden stated that there isn’t room in the front yard and he doesn’t think the trucks can get in the alley. He added that he believes that there is a squatter on his property as well. 

Police Chief Bailey asked if he has seen anyone on the property. 
Mr. Rodden stated that he had someone come in to do an estimate on the clean-up and he heard someone upstairs but he didn’t go up to confront them. 
Police Chief Bailey asked that if he has this happen again to please call the dispatch. 

Mr. Thompson stated that he thinks the neighbors would welcome the inconvenience of the dumpster to get the property cleaned up. He asked that they have reflective tape or cones set out for safety. 
Mr. Thompson moved to approve the dumpster permit for two days, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.
2. Allyson Sears with Graceland Baptist Church re: Banner at Charlestown Road location for the Trunk or Treat events

Rob Tuma stated they would like to hang a banner at the Charlestown Road location from October 17th to October 31st for their Trunk or Treat that will be held on the 30th. 
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if it was going to be held at Purdue. 
Mr. Tuma stated that it will be held at Graceland Baptist. 

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries. 


3. Ed Revers with Michell Timperman Ritz Architects re: Change Order No. 1 (Dog Park)
Mr. Revers stated that this is a change order for phases 1 and 2 and explained that they are taking money from one contract into another because it worked out better for the type of work that was done. He stated that additional money was put into phase 1 for the fencing and the project is 99% complete. 
Mr. Nash asked if he would explain to the board the changes that are being made.
Mr. Revers stated that there is a summary sheet attached to the change order and explained that they had some additions requested by the animal shelter and the parks department that included electric service/security access upgrades, boring work under the parking lot, an additional bench/swing, a change in the foundation of the gazebos, additional fencing, and an increase in the amount of the installation of a pole by Duke energy. 
Mr. Nash asked when the grand opening would be. 
Ms. Fischer stated November 1. 
Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

Mr. Nash stated that he would like an update on the cemetery project.
Mr. Revers stated that it is about 50% done and explained that they are replacing some fencing and the mausoleum panels are being repaired. He explained that they are doing some pavement work at West Haven as well as fencing. 
Mr. Nash asked what the completion date is.

Mr. Revers stated that they should be done in about a month.
Mr. Nash asked what else needs to be done to mausoleum 

Mr. Revers stated that they want to install ceramic tile because the roof leaked and damaged the carpet and they are going to replace the rear doors that were rotting. 
4. Bob Coffey re: Parade for Vietnam Veterans on Veterans Day
Not Present.
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:

David Lush, Vectren, requested a sidewalk and street cut permit at 1319 Vincennes Street to install a new service. 
Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

Irv Stumler thanked Mr. Thompson for the quick response in taking care of the collapsed sidewalk in front of the town clock church.  He added that a brick fell off and left a hole about 5’ deep and Vectren came out to dig it up to make sure it wasn’t their service line. He asked if that would be repaired soon. 
Mr. Thompson stated that he spoke with Mr. Ham and it will be taken care of.
Mr. Stumler presented reports on specific properties that he has been bringing up over the last 4 months to see what the status is. He explained that there are 9 different properties and stated that he would love to hear back as to where they are on each property. 
Ryan Campbell stated that his oldest daughter is turning 16 and they are planning to have a party on October 22 from 5:00-10:00 p.m. He explained that they would like to rent a couple of small speakers and hook an iPod up to it and while they don’t plan on playing the music too loud they wanted to ask the board’s permission just in case. 
Mr. Thompson stated that the hours of their party are within the new noise ordinance.  

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked for the location. 
Mr. Campbell stated that he lives off of Wildwood Lane. 

Mr. Nash stated that as long as they don’t go past 10:30 p.m. they don’t need a permit. 

Mr. Derek Misch passed out maps of closures for the board to review.  He requested to close Ealy Street from Griffin Street to Hildreth Street on October 17-21 and 24-28 and alley closures between Beech Grove Avenue and Spring Avenue on October 17-21 and 24-28.

Mrs. Cotner-Baily moved to approve the above closure requests, Mr. Thompson  
OLD BUSINESS:

TABLED ITEMS:

COMMUNICATIONS - CITY OFFICIALS:

1. Deputy Fire Chief Gadd re: Closing boat ramp 

Deputy Fire Chief Gadd requested to close the boat ramp on October 12, 13 and 14th to test the fire truck pumps. He explained that they have already spoke with Mr. Gardner about it and they should be done each day around 4:00 p.m.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
2. Warren Nash re: Set hours for Trick-or-Treating
Mr. Nash stated that Halloween is on a Monday and asked if there were any recommendations on hours for Trick-or-Treating.  
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey stated that she thinks 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. is a good time frame.
Mr. Nash stated that this is recommended hours from the city not mandatory and added that they would like to suggest everyone be very cautious and wear bright colored clothing. 
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the recommendation of 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. for Trick-or-Treating on Monday, October 31st, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

3. Mickey Thompson re: Paving update and striping

Mr. Thompson explained that they will hopefully finish everything that is open by the end of this week, weather permitting. He stated that there will be some more work as a result of the water company project but it will be paid for by the water company. 
Mr. Nash asked when the striping would begin on Spring Street. 

Mr. Summers stated that that they are starting on Thursday, weather permitting. 
Mr. Nash asked how long the signal will take on Spring Street.
Mr. Summers stated that they estimated one week.
APPOINTMENTS: 

BIDS:

CLAIMS:

Mrs. Moeller presented the following claims for the period of 09/20/16 to 10/10/16 in the amount of $2,729,635.06:

	General Claims (Bank 1):
	                1,152,044.21 
	
	

	Fire Department:
	
	                       5,971.88 
	
	

	Police Department:
	
	                     17,367.16 
	
	

	Street Department:
	
	                       3,983.44 
	
	

	Parks Department:
	
	                     66,730.51 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Total From Above:
	                1,246,097.20 

	Medical/Drug Fund (Bank L):
	
	                       1,769.39 
	
	

	Payroll Claims (Bank 2):
	
	                   964,162.78 
	
	

	Sanitation Fund:
	
	                                  -   
	
	

	Thursday Utility Claims:
	                   517,605.69 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Total From Above:
	                1,483,537.86 

	
	
	
	
	Grand Total:
	                2,729,635.06 


Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the above claims in the amount of $2,729,635.06, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes for October 4, 2016, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.
___________________________               


____________________________

Warren Nash, President
            


Vicki Glotzbach, City Clerk
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